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IS PLANNED PARENTHOOD IN NEISD SCHOOLS? 

MAY 16, 2009 NEISD Board approves new sex ed curriculum for all NEISD Middle Schools 

 
NEISD Board of Trustees unanimously approved “Draw The Line, Respect The Line Curriculum” to replace the 
current middle school human sexuality and abstinence education curriculum.  See video of Board Meeting 
below with approval at timestamp 2:10:25. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2nf82_YJn-I&list=PLG14EAEfK50o8GcOGM5oC1GbaLxvm2I59&index=95 
 
“Draw The Line, Respect The Line Curriculum” is published by ETR associates. 
https://www.etr.org/store/curricula/draw-the-line-respect-the-line/ 
 
It has long been understood but difficult to prove that ETR Associates, publisher of Comprehensive Sex 
Education Curriculum, is an off shoot of Planned Parenthood of Santa Cruz, California.   Concerned parents and 
citizens have long claimed that evidence of this connection has been “scrubbed” from the internet to hide this 
connection from parents and the public.  To further the cover-up, ETR Associates, in public records has even 
gone so far to claim they are not now, nor have they ever been associated with Planned Parenthood. 
 
So let’s look at the evidence…. 
 

Did ETR Begin as Planned Parenthood? 

North East ISD to Parent 
 

“In your grievance, you asserted ETR Associates was linked in some way to Planned Parenthood of Santa Cruz, 
which evidently is an “abortion provider” under Senate Bill 22.  I personally contacted ETR Associates to verify 
your claim. As reflected in the letter attached as Exhibit A, ETR Associates does not and has not had any type of 
affiliated relationship with the other entity.  As such, your assertion was incorrect.”   

        – Rachel Naylor, Director of PE/Health, North East ISD 

ETR Letter to North East ISD  
 

“We are not now, nor have we ever been, a part of, a division within, or a joint enterprise of ANY other 
organization.  This includes, as per your question, not ever being a part of Planned Parenthood of Santa Cruz.” 

      – John Henry Ledwith, National Sales Manager, ETR (Appendix B) 
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What the Evidence Shows 
 

ETR Associates is a spin-off of Planned Parenthood Santa Cruz (PPSC).  

The Board of Directors of PPSC voted to separate its education program from its clinic services in 1980.  

This came amid community and parental opposition to Planned Parenthood being in their schools. The name change 
would reduce that opposition as they expanded elsewhere. 

On 5/29/81 Sandra Orwitz, Executive Director of PPSC, filed for ETR’s business license. She shared a business address with 
her home address.   

Co-filing with her was Dr. Bob Keet, President of the Board of PPSC. 

Co-filing, also, was Dori Schack, Vice President of the Board of PPSC, later Chairman. 

ETR used Planned Parenthood offices and staff.   

Numerous employees shifted from PPSC’s Education Department to the new ETR. 

Numerous connections exist today between ETR and Planned Parenthood. 

Key Evidence 1980 Planned Parenthood Santa Cruz Board Votes to Establish ETR Associates  

 

  
The founding of ETR Associates was decided, in 1980, by a vote of the Board of Directors of Planned 
Parenthood Santa Cruz.  

 

“Last year, because of 
administrative 

considerations, it was 
decided to separate 

statewide projects from 
local community 

programs.” 
 

“Planned Parenthood’s 
board of directors 

approved the 
establishment of ETR 

Associates as an 
independent group.” 

Santa Cruz Sentinel, 10 September 1981 

 

“ETR is continuing with work that had previously been done through the local Planned Parenthood affiliate” 
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Articles of Incorporation filed 

May 29, 1981, three persons founded ETR (see Appendix A): 

1. Sandra Orwitz – Executive Director, Planned Parenthood Santa Cruz 

2. Dr. Robert Keet – President, Board of Directors, Planned Parenthood Santa Cruz 

3. Doreen Schack – Vice President, Board of Directors, Planned Parenthood Santa Cruz 

 

Sandra (Sandy) Orwitz 

See above and below articles, proof of her position with PPSC 

 

Dr. Robert (Bob) Keet 

 3 February 1981, Santa Cruz Sentinel 

 
 

#1 Bob Keet – On Board of PPSC since 1979, during 
vote to separate ETR, and President of Board 
during establishment of ETR. 

#3 Sandra Orwitz – Executive Director PPSC at time 
ETR established 

#2 Dori Schack – Vice President PPSC at time ETR 
established. 
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Doreen (Dori) Schack 

See above, and below. 1983 Schack becomes president of Board for PPSC, simultaneously on board of ETR: 

 8 March 1983, Santa Cruz Sentinel 

July 1981 ETR shares offices and staff with PPSC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PPSC employees who moved to ETR 

Ellen Wagman  Director PPSC Education project 
Steven Bignell   PPSC Education Coordinator & Editor of PPSC sex ed Family Life Education 
Lynne Cooper  PPSC Project Evaluator 
Nancy Abbey-Harris PPSC Coordinator for teachers 
Maybe more….. 

REMINDER: The ETR Letter to North East ISD  
 

“…not ever being a part of Planned Parenthood of Santa Cruz.”  
- John Henry Ledwith, National Sales Manager, ETR 

 

Screen shot:  

Job listings for ETR. 
Applicants are to use PPSC 
address to submit resumés.  
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Appendix A 
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Appendix B 
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Appendix C 

Summary Timeline of PPSC and ETR 
 1970s  PPCS is founded and begins sex ed in schools (Family Life Education) 

 1976 Outraged, parents kick PPSC out of their school (SLV High). PPSC undermines parents 

 1979 PPSC receives large grants from US and California governments for sex ed in schools.  PPSC creates   
 sex education arm, building an annex to its building at 212 Laurel. 

 1980 PPSC facing serious opposition including 500 parents protesting its sex ed 

 1980  PPSC Board of Directors votes to establish ETR Associates 

 1981 More protests by parents, school board tumult 

 1981 Top three PPSC officials register ETR with California and use PPSC facilities and staff  

 1981 PP under attack nationwide and locally. Parents, very upset. Parent-child relationship undermined. 

 1982 ETR receives tax-exempt status.  

 1982+ Numerous ETR and Planned Parenthood connections exist…to this day  

DETAILS AVAILABLE  

Thoughts from parents in 1981 (as quoted in Santa Cruz Sentinel) & relevance to today: 

“Parents thumbing through these materials would probably find nothing amiss (80-90% is not objectionable), 
but when shown various passages, parents are astounded, very offended or surprised.” 

• This is the exact reaction of parents to “DTL/RTL.” Parent previews offer the less-objectionable material. 
 
“They [PPSC] manipulate data to support their positions.”  

• Like using statistical maneuvers to report a positive effect on boys but which appear to mask a negative effect on girls. ETR 
Associates curriculum results state that it does not help girls; NEISD Administration has used this same tactic in justifying 
“DTL/RTL.”  (see video at 1:36:15) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2nf82_YJn-
I&list=PLG14EAEfK50o8GcOGM5oC1GbaLxvm2I59&index=95 

“They are indoctrinating our children.”  
• See ETR website. 

 
“They make statements about surveys that don’t give references. when they do, we check them and the results 
are different.”  

• Deception and false information used to gain buy-in from educators is the name of the game. In turn, some  educators today 
use this tactic against parents. Administrators in NEISD have used this same tactic in justifying “DTL/RTL.” 

 
“The more I learned about Planned Parenthood, the more I learned their goal is NOT to do what’s good for our 
children.”   

• This is the position of informed parents with regard to “DTL/RTL.” 
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